Roselle Park Youth Baseball & Softball League

November 6, 2024 8:30 pm

BOARD ATTENDEES

Brian Downey, Frank Genova, Jerry Guzzi, Greg Mulford, Don Schuerman
Fiscal Business:

Discussion of utilizing a Verizon Cellular number for and Venmo transactions to avoid any issues with

auditing.

Quickbooks will be utilized for accounting purposes.

Treasurer's Report:
Opening: $57536.51
Closing:$53527.83

GC recommended getting debit cards for shopping purposes for RPYBSL business.

Tournament:

Softball: 8/10/12 U all participated competitively. The tournament was a success.

Registration:

Spring registration will be open in 2 months. In the December meeting, we will determine the fee

schedule for Kenilworth and Roselle Park. In February we will have tryouts for the spring season.



Small committee members suggested by the executive board:

Fundraising: Krizia and Vicky

Workbond/Signup Genius: Josh Medrano
Equipment Manager: Treza

Scholarship Fund: Treza or Breezy?

Baseball Tournament Director: Rob Salamanca
Softball Tournament Director: Frank Genova

Weighs and Means Officer(Audit Official): Rich Huxford
Publicity: Kathleen

Spirit wear: Daniel

Liaison between Kenilworth and Roselle Park: Daniel
Kitchen Manager: Stacy and Sharon Adams
Security/practice Building Official : Bobby Harms

Lights Committee: Jerry Guzzi



Buildings and Grounds:
It was discussed where to put the new ice machine.

Winterizing has been completed. Water is oft/Bases are plugged/Tractors are cleaned. Complex is

done, however sign removal will happen in the near future(volunteers are appreciated).

Lighting: The board will be provided 5 estimates for review to determine the best path moving

forward(to refurbish/replace lights on RPYBSL fields).

Joe Petroswski has been contacted to provide netting to prevent broken windows in the new
apartment complex. Also discussed was providing shading for the apartment complex windows to cut

back on glare which impacts batters and pitchers during league play.
A new “lip” will be cut into the infield for potential safety and performance considerations.
New dirt will be added to the fields.

Scoreboards: JG intends to reach out to get new remotes for the scoreboards.

General Discussion:

Victor-Inquires about baseball/softball winter training. It was determined that it is not fiscally

feasible to participate. Victor was encouraged to pursue further.

Survey-Monkey will be utilized to determine the zeitgeist of the league community.
Daniel suggested getting a new white board for the kitchen.

Game changer was recommended for the league as a whole.

Kathleen asked if it is permitted to create subcommittees for specific chairs. It was determined that it

is permissible to have subcommittees.

Don inquired about NAYS online certification which was suggested for assistant coaches.

Background checks were suggested as a better option for head coaches.



Daniel suggested CPR training be introduced for safety considerations.

Greg suggested getting a lightning detector.

Adjourned 9:10 pm



